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COUNCIL NEWSOrdinary Council 
Meet ing Dat es

Friday 5th February

Wednesday 24th March 

Wednesday  21st April 

Wednesday 19th May 

Wednesday 24th June 

Wednesday 21st July

Wednesday 18th August

Wednesday 22nd September

Wednesday 20th October

Wednesday 17th November

Thursday 16th December 

Council meetings commence at 
8:30am in the Shire Council 
Chambers located at  4 Scott Street, 
Gascoyne Junction.

All ratepayers and residents are 
welcome to attend the council 
meetings and participate in the 
Public Question Time session which 
is held at the beginning of each 
Council Meeting.

CEO Updat e 

This month has been relatively busy with a host of 
administrative tasks associated with the end of one financial 
year and the beginning of another.

The Shire Auditors, William Buck, have had their 
representatives on site carrying out a range of audit tasks 
which are designed to check, review and test our 
procedures, policies and output over the previous year. We 
have not yet received the management letter; however, 
from conversations with the Auditors it appears there are 
no significant issues that raised a red flag. At this stage we 
are waiting for the draft management interim audit report 
to be issued, and hope this can be presented to Council by 
the August meeting.

At the last Regional Road Group Meeting it was identified 
that our Group did not have its own Procedures and 
Guidelines as required by the State Road Use Agreement. I 
volunteered to produce these and present them back to 
meeting in November. These are now complete and are 
with Ernie Reynolds for him to review and make comment 
prior to seeking our neighbour?s comments. Whilst on the 
subject of Ernie Reynolds, Ernie advised that he had 
resigned from his position after 47 years of service; I would 
like to publically acknowledge Ernie?s valuable contribution 
to our region over such a period of time ? THANK-YOU 
ERNIE.

The Landor / Dalgety Sealing will be complete by the time of 
this Council Meeting.Although no Councillor will complain 
about the rain; it has caused significant operational 
challenges with people continuing to drive on ?Closed Roads? 
and causing significant damage to our assets. I have sought 
legal advice on the remedies available but at this stage they 
are convoluted and not very practicable to implement. I 
have written to the Minister for road safety and Police, Paul 
Papalia, seeking a meeting with him to discuss this issue 
and perhaps find a legislative approach where we can 
charge drivers a significant amount in order to discourage 
this behaviour.
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Corporat e Services Updat e

So much has happened in 20/21 from the development of new community and 
infrastructure projects, to planning the construction of a new staff house, to 
creating the foundations of our tourism strategic plan, to being inundated with 
unprecedented levels of rainfall and bidding farewell to old staff and welcoming 
new staff to our team ? 20/21 has been a very busy year!

Budgets continue to be the flavour of the month and are still high on our priority 
list leading into the July Council meeting. Travis from RSM has been working with 
the management team in finalising our draft document and working towards 
presenting a balanced budget for adoption in August.

 

Com m unit y Resource Cent re Updat e

June has been a busy month at the CRC with an influx of visitors to the Shire. We 
have received so much positive feedback of our beautiful town and how well 
cared for it is. Training has been undertaken by our staff updating our training 
with key stakeholders including Services Australia, Australia Post and the WA 
State Library.

On June 23 the CRC hosted the Gascoyne Junction Biggest Morning Tea. With a 
smorgasbord of amazing treats, it was wonderful to see the community come 
together and raise $415 for such a wonderful cause.

Ainsley, attended a meeting of the Gascoyne DHAC at the beginning of the 
month which has providing a regular medical service to Gascoyne Junction as its 
top priority.Discussions are still underway in relation to having a clinic here.At 
the moment the main difficulty is the shortage of doctors across the state due to 
border closures, but with an increase in capacity things will progress further.In 
the meantime they are working on things in the background in relation to 
systems and equipment that will be required.

The CRC will be introducing a new Federal Government initiative in August called 
Be Connected which helps to educate Australians to reduce digital illiteracy. A 
series of lunch and learn sessions will be held at the CRC on a range of topics 
including spotting scams, safe online shopping and banking, connecting with 
others and helpful apps for your smartphone. Through this program we will also 
be able to use digital technologies to record local history from the perspective of 
our residents.

We have been in discussions to introduce a Library Management System for our 
local library.This will help with reporting, but most importantly will enable us to 
offer all residents of the Shire access to the library catalogue and to borrow 
remotely.It will also allow us to curate a local history collection.



6

A second meeting of the Visit Upper Gascoyne was held, with key projects 
identified for tourism across the Shire.The Tourism and Community Development 
Officer is working on a Tourism Action Plan to put in place which will have a first 
draft for the next meeting in September. A tourism advertisement for the Shire is 
currently running in June, July and August in the Seniors newspaper to which we 
have had a great initial responses, with people popping out to see what we have 
on offer.

Manager  of  Works and Services
I would like to thank my colleagues for an enormous effort in delivering the works 
programme and projects that we managed to complete in such a hectic and wet 
financial year. Unfortunately we have some projects uncompleted due to the 
continuous rain and labour shortage including the new tourist stop and 6km of 
bitumen on Carnarvon Mullewa Road.These projects will be completed in the first 
half of the new financial year.

Town Crew :

The town crew have had their hands full with keeping up with the weeding of 
parks, gardens and roadsides. Insurance repair work on various buildings and 
assets to repair damage from the February storms including fencing, paving and 
water damaged buildings has also been undertaken.We have also had contractors 
replace corroded veranda poles on Lot 39 Gregory Street, repair gyprock in Lot 52 
Hatch Street and the decking on the CRC veranda.

Maint enance Graders:

Our maintenance graders have finally managed to sink their teeth into actual 
maintenance grading for the first time this year. All year we have been chasing 
our tails repairing flood damage, rain damage and wheel ruts caused by people 
driving on closed roads.Unfortunately it didn?t last long as we have to revert to 
repairing wheel ruts once again caused by people ignoring closed roads and wet 
weather during the school holidays. Once again this has distracted us from what 
we should be doing and cost the shire significantly.

Const ruct ion Crew :

The construction crew have been carrying out repairs as mentioned while we wait 
for the new budget and works program to be adopted.If our proposed program is 
approved we will continue preparing for a further 7km of bitumen on the 
Carnarvon Mullewa Road and complete the remaining bitumen from our 20/21 
schedule at the same time.

Equipm ent :

The new grader camp has arrived and the final minor alterations are being made 
before it is put to work.We have sent our Bruce Rock side tipper to Geraldton to 
have the spring hangers and hydraulic ram mounting blocks replaced.We 
managed to nurse the trailer through until we had a break in works to carry out 
the repairs.Our mechanic Shane Pridham also used the quiet period to complete 
some minor repairs to various equipment and plant. 

Next week we will advertise the sale of one of our 140M graders and padfoot 
rollers.We will then use the WALGA Preferred Supplier portal to procure 
replacement machines.
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   COUNCIL updat e....
                                                                  FLOOD   DAMAGE   REINSTATEMENT   REPORT    
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bl ast   f r om t he past
t his segment  of  t he gossip  expl or es  past   ar t icl es  on  news and  event s.  
This ar t icl e  was or iginal ly publ ished  in t he   Nor t her n  Guar dian  on  23 July 
1997
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Western Australia is one of the safest places in the world. To help protect our lifestyle, 
COVID-19 vaccinations are now rolling out across the state.

All Western Australian adults will be able to receive the COVID-19 vaccine in metropolitan Perth 
and at regional clinics when they are eligible.

Find out when and where to go to receive a COVID-19 vaccination by visiting theonline eligibility 
checker.You can also sign up to be notified when it?s your turn to be vaccinated.

To stay updated on the vaccine rollout, find trusted resources, and answers to any questions 
you may have, visit the WA Government?sRoll up for WAwebsite.

Advice in different languages is available online 
athttps://www.health.gov.au/initiatives-and-programs/covid-19-vaccines/covid-19-vaccine-information-in-your-language.

Formore information about the vaccination program 

visit:healthywa.wa.gov.au/COVID19vaccineor call 13 COVID (13 268 43).

https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/eligibility
https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/eligibility
https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/eligibility
https://rollup.wa.gov.au/
https://rollup.wa.gov.au/
https://rollup.wa.gov.au/
https://rollup.wa.gov.au/
https://www.health.gov.au/initiatives-and-programs/covid-19-vaccines/covid-19-vaccine-information-in-your-language
https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/A_E/Coronavirus/COVID19-vaccine
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Do you have family recipe 
that you would love to 
share with us? Send it 
through to us at 
crc@uppergascoyne.wa.gov.au

Met hod

1. Lightly toast the baguette slices and spread the fresh ricotta evenly 
between each slice 

2. Divide the strawberries into quarters and place among the slices.
3. Garnish with mint before lightly drizzling the balsamic vinegar over each 

crostini
4. Finish with a  sprinkle of salt and pepper

Ingredient s

10 baguette slices, sliced on an angle 

125g / 1 cup fresh ricotta 

125g / 2 cups fresh strawberries, quartered

fresh mint 

balsamic vinegar

salt and coarsely ground black pepper

STRAWBERRY AND RICOTTA CROSTINI
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Gus t he Garden 
Guru is Back

Ask Gus?
Have a gardening question that 
you need answering?

Send your questions to Ask Gus 
via email to the 
crc@uppergascoyne.wa.gov.au and 
Gus will reply to you in the next 
edition of the Gassy Gossip

Gus is a mischievous litt le gnome and has 
been missing from our pages.  Never 
fear, we have tracked him down to share 
his wisdom about the garden with you all.   

When was the last time you stopped to smell the roses in your own garden.  Are you guilty of using it as 
a fast track in and out of the house. 

Take some time this month to really get to know your garden

- See what insects are there, and around which plants
- Take close up photos of the bits that interest you
- Observe if there is any birdlife, and what type
- Look at what 's active in the morning and different at night

Remember that your garden is a living thing, rather than just a space.

COMING IN OCTOBER

The Shire of Upper Gascoyne will be taking part in the Great Aussie Backyard Bird Count.  During the 
month of October residents will be asked to spend 20 minutes in their own backyard or a favourite 
space  in the Shire and record the different species of birds you see.  At the end of the month the data 
collected will give us a snapshot of what birdlife also call the Shire home. 

Tips for  get t ing t o know your  own garden
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Gascoyne Junct ion Community

Footy Tipping 

Nam e Result s Margin

Ian 115 528

Cherie 113 610

Sa 113 706

Jox 112 702

Max 109 570

Billie 108 530

Sean 108 654

Ainsley 106 738

Jeremy 102 631

Blanche 99 653

Clint 98 561

Frank 98 607

Jarrod 95 529

Anna 89 772

Jason 88 905

Thomas 86 765

The split round saw some upsets on the field and in the tipping.  

The leaderboard at the top has been moving around.  

Round 17 Winner:  Ainsley

Round 18 Winner:  Billie

Round 19  Winner:  Sean

Round 20 Winner: Billie and Sean

With 7 rounds to go, this is getting very exciting. 

Junct ion Netbal l  Team

After 14 rounds the Junction Netball team still remain 
undefeated. With two more rounds remaining before 
they head into finals the girls are currently leading the 
competition by ten points.   
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JRC BUSY BEE DATES 

The Junct ion Race Club is ask ing the Gascoyne publ ic to volunteer  their  
t ime in helping pr epar e the JRC for  our  iconic 2021 r ace meet ing on the 

fol lowing dates;

14/15 August  - Busy Bee

20-22 August  - JRC meet ing

Any help would be appr eciated, for  mor e info cal l  Hamish on 0401282562
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JUNCTION PUB RACES MENU
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AUGUST

1 Alys McKeough

18 Spags Burnett

18    Harry McKeough

20 Jodie Gibson

23 Theona  Mitchell-Smith

SEPTEMBER

9 Stanley Hammerquist

20 Jason Windie

28    Matthew Hammerquist

29 Donald Hammerquist

OCTOBER
13 Jodie Mctaggart
15 Wendy Hoseason-Smith17 Ray Hoseason-Smith

17 Oscar Hammarquist
22 Richard Dowker
24 Ken Kempton
26 Melanie Hammarquist
30 Shiney
30 Paula Hammarquist
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TO ADVERTISE PLEASE CONTACT US 
CRC@UPPERGASCOYNE.WA.GOV.AU

Free advertising for community 
groups and not for profit 
organisations.

WANT TO SEE YOUR BUSINESS IN THE GASSIFIEDS

ADVERTISING RATES PER MONTH

A4 - $41.20

A5 - $25.75

A6 - $20.60

Business Card Size - $8.24

Contact the CRC on 9943 0988 or 
crc@uppergascoyne.wa.gov.au

gASSiFIEDS
Are you look ing for  a place t o 
get  your  business, your  event , 
or  your  it em s for  sale in f ront  
of  t he resident s of  t he Shire 
of  Upper  Gascoyne?

It s t im e t o book  an 
adver t ising space in t he Gassy 
Gossip.  Whet her  it s for  one 
m ont h or  year  round t h is is 
t he place t o be seen.

YOUR EVENT?

YOUR 
BUSINESS?

YOUR ITEMS 
FOR SALE?

mailto:crc@uppergascoyne.wa.gov.au
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SMOKO TIME
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